
Middleton Tyas & Moulton Village Newsletter
   No 520                                 May 2021

Claiming Dates: 
Residents’ Annual Meeting & Parish Assembly - 29 April at 
7 p.m. via Zoom - access details from Mrs. Jones 
clerk.mtyas@live.co.uk
Annual meeting of the Council - 6 May at 6:30 p.m. via 
Zoom
Ordinary Meeting of the Council - 6 May at 7:00 p.m. via 
Zoom

Editor’s Note:

Welcome to the May edition of the Village newsletter.
If you have anything to add to the newsletter please don’t 
forget you can email me (Christine Bryant) at 
mtmvillagenews@hotmail.com.  Or phone 01325 377746 
or write to 2. Cumberland Gardens. Anecdotes, puzzles 
and stories are welcome. 
Don’t forget - if anyone would like any documents 
printing please contact me to discuss prices.  The Village 
News has an excellent printer available. 

The cut off dates for entries into the Village news are:
20th May for June issue 
20th June for July/August - no issue in August
20th Auust for September issue

Thank you to those who made a donation to the Village 
News.  Contributions are always wecome and help to 
ensure the survival of the newsletter.  Cheques or transfer 
to the Middleton Tyas Village News account at the 
following:
Sort code: 20-25-29
Account no: 80644390 
Thank you. 

Litter

I was out walking over the weekend and bumped into 
Harriett and a friend who were busy picking and digging  
up litter.  They showed me a bucket full of broken glass 
which they had cleared away from our paths.  Both young 
women are teenaged and it is heartwarming to see them 
joining forces with other older residents in litter picking 
and caring about our community - please see the next 
section from Harriett. 

Puzzles - including a Sudoku

This month I have returned to maths:  When the Smiths 
married eighteen years ago Mr. Smith was three times as 
old as his wife.  Today he is only twice as old.  How old 
was Mrs. Smith on her wedding day?

Please email, phone or write by 13th May.  Correct 
answers into hat and first 2 out - small prize - usually some 
chocolate.

Hi - this is Harriett bringing you the latest news on my 
litter picking plans.  I have set a date  of the 29th May 
to go out and litter pick in our village and call upon any  

#Litterheros  
to come out and join me.  You can  pick up litter near 
your home or on a walk around the village.  
There are over  550 residents in our village and if 
everyone picked up just two pieces of litter that would 
be over 1000 pieces of rubbish removed from our 
beautiful village.  I have chosen this particular 
weekend because it is the start of The Great British 
Spring Clean.

www.keepbritaintidy.org 

I will arrange to leave litter pickers out on our village 
green for anyone that would like to use them between 
10am-12pm. I  would love everyone to get involved as 
much as possible. It can have a great impact on the 
environment in the best way possible. Let's 
make a difference.

Solution on page 6.

1

mailto:news@KeepBritainTidy.org


MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP
MON-FRI: 8AM – 2PM   SAT: 8.30AM-1PM

TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM
                                       

OPEN MAY BANK HOLIDAY (3RD) – 8AM – 11AM
                                       

OUTREACH POST OFFICE - TUES & WEDS 10AM-NOON
POST OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED TUES 27 APRIL – TUES 11 MAY

First off, please note the dates that the Outreach Post Office will not be reaching out, because young Kieron will 
be on leave.  We will have stamps in stock and will be prepared to greet people with the bad news when they turn 
up with their parcels, because we enjoy their annoyance.  Not.

Also note that we are open for a few hours on May Bank Holiday.  

May is on its way, time passing so quickly that it leaves me in a permanent daze.  That’s what I’m blaming it on this 
week anyway.  Nothing to do with my brain being as creaky as my bones – when I get up in the morning, my joints 
give so many cracks that my bedroom sounds like its Chinese New Year.  I should eat more bananas.  I should 
give up smoking.  I should walk more.  So many things on my ‘should do’ list, but that list goes the way of my ‘to 
do’ lists – they sit on top of the procrastinate pile.  Which is huge.

There is talk of all shops having to charge 10p a bag from 30 April, but the Government hasn’t made its mind up 
yet so it’s a watch this space (no, not my head, the other space).  At the moment we have lots of recycled bags to 
use up so we won’t charge for them (they have been left for a few days untouched so will be okay).  

As things start to ease Covid-wise, I am going to keep the measures we took at the shop to keep us all safe in 
place for a while longer yet.  Six of us have covered the shifts since this all started, and none of us have been ill (I 
am touching wood obviously, being the superstitious beasty that I am).  So I will keep it to one at a time inside 
(unless you’re in a household group), in one door, out the other (unless Kieron’s in the PO bit), and we’ll continue 
asking you to sanitise your hands on entry.  Not much to remember really?!

If any pooch owners have a spare leash and/or collar, even if they’re a bit tatty, we would be grateful for a 
donation.  Every so often we have an escapee pooch arrive on the doorstep and given that dogs are being stolen 
more and more often, we like to secure them until the owner comes.  The last pooch visitor, with no collar, broke 
the leash we had.  And to the owner, it was the shop that caught and secured her, not the builders I sent to get you 
because I was busy.

This month I have been eating mostly tinned fruit, all from the shop of course.  Pineapple, apricots, peaches, 
prunes, pears and grapefruit.  Actually not so much the prunes, I like to be able to leave the house sometimes.  
And the pineapple mostly goes on the gluten free pizzas I make from the gluten free pizza mix that we stock.  
(Subtlety is my middle name.  As well as dimwit.  And sparkles, but that’s a whole other conversation.)  

We have recently started stocking red lentils and chocolate raisins.  The latter was mainly for the husband, but 
have I bought him any yet – no.  Keep forgetting (dimwit).  But I am sure they are very nice, tho I much prefer 
chocolate peanuts but hey ho.  Also we are selling Cadbury’s chocolate orange fingers at a pound a box, which is 
50p cheaper than Tesco and Sainsbury’s, and this is because I was in a good mood and decided to pass on the 
deal we got from the cash and carry.

Thank you to everyone who noted what I said in last month’s dribble about the card charges.  This was aimed at 
regular customers who spent small amounts every day so please don’t worry if you haven’t any cash, I won’t be 
offended and the whip will stay in the back.  This page is another thing I procrastinate on so that piece was a bit 
rushed and when I checked the latest statement from the provider, it is actually one charge that is a percentage, 
one flat 1p charge for every usage and one other charge for every time a card is used.  But I did also notice that all 
the charges have gone up as they are obviously feeling the pinch with everyone using cards for the last twelve 
months.  

BACON BUTTIES RETURN
SATURDAY 1 MAY, 9AM – 11AM - £2.50 A BUTT
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FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL ~ 
Best Kept Village Competition 2021 

Richmond Rotary are again organising this competition 
after a year off due to the pandemic. We have agreed to 
enter and will be sent the rules and regulations in due 
course. Judging usually takes place during the first 2 
weeks of July. Despite the splendid efforts of residents, 
we haven’t done so well in recent years so it would be 
good to make an even bigger push this year to improve 
our score. If anyone would be interested in leading/joining 
a team to do some ‘guerrilla gardening’ around the 
community areas of the village in June, please get in 
touch with any Councillor or the Clerk. Can we do it? 

YES, we can! 

Facebook... 

We are happy to report that we have a new volunteer 
‘moderator’ for the ‘Middleton Tyas Community’ Facebook 
page in the shape of Joe Perks. He is raring to go so 
please support this community page and send him any 
information or ideas you may have. 

... and the Website 

We are also happy that Diane Sinnott has agreed to 
resurrect the ‘History Society’ section of the village 
website (www.middletontyas.org.uk ). This group was 
originally set up by the late Norman Mahaffy but has been 
dormant for several years. It will be exciting to see what 
Diane can uncover about our lovely village and its past. 

Co-option of a Parish Councillor 

We are looking to co-opt a new Councillor to serve until 
the next Elections (2023). If you would like to discuss the 
role, please contact any Councillor or the Clerk for a chat. 
Their contact details are on the 3 notice boards and the 
website. 

Garden Bonfires – Current Advice – Please be 
thoughtful! 

During the pandemic, Councils around the country have 
asked residents to reconsider the need to have a bonfire 
during this time due to the effects that smoke and 
particulates can have on those who are vulnerable. Advice 
was issued to residents by RDC in May 2020 and they 
hoped that people would take heed and consider their 
neighbours. They wanted to highlight the potential issue at 
the start of the pandemic, especially as at that time 
recycling centres were closed. Although it’s not illegal to 
have a bonfire to burn garden waste which is grown on the 
land, smoke produced could be deemed a ‘statutory 
nuisance’ under the Environmental Protection Act 1990, 
depending on times and frequency of fires. The decision 
lies with the individual as to whether they choose to have 

a bonfire. We would refer residents to the leaflet ‘Bonfires’ 
which is available direct from RDC (01748 829100) or can 
be emailed to you on request (clerk.mtyas@live.co.uk . 
Thank you. 

Overhanging branches 

Gardens are growing furiously now the sun is shining so 
please be conscious of any over- hanging branches from 
your own trees and shrubs. They should not overhang the 
public footpaths or roads, nor cause a nuisance to your 
neighbours. Thank you again. 

And finally 

Now that pubs, cafes and restaurants are re-opening, 
albeit outdoors, please remember to keep a safe distance 
and follow the guidelines so we can all enjoy a lovely 
Summer (weather permitting!) 

~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~ ~~ ~~ 

Middleton Tyas 
Neighbourhood Watch 
 
The latest figures from the Police 
National Computer indicate car crime 
decreased during Covid-19 restrictions 

but we could now see a surge in car crime with the 
easing of lockdown. The Neighbourhood Watch Network 
is launching a "Protect Your Car" campaign, asking us to 
protect our cars by always leaving them Locked, Lit and 
Empty.
 
There is a misconception that cars are now auto-locking 
or lock themselves if left unattended after a period of time 
which isn’t always the case so best to lock our cars 
ourselves rather than assume they will lock themselves. 
As most car crime occurs during the evening or at night, 
parking near good lighting and remembering to remove 
personal items to make sure no items are left on show 
can help deter thieves too.
 
Our local Police Officer PC Mark Wood has now moved 
on but please do not hesitate to make contact with PCSO 
4303 Felicity Wilkinson or PCSO 3651 Connor Mattison 
at any time, they will always try to come back to you. We 
can email them at 
Felicity.wilkinson@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk and 
Connor.mattison@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk or we 
can always email general enquiries at 
generalenquiries@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk but if we 
see anything suspicious we still need to call 101 or 999 if 
it is still taking place.
 
If you would like to get in touch with us at the 
Neighbourhood Watch you can always email us at 
neighbourhoodwatch@middletontyas.org.uk or find us on 
Facebook.
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School News 
from Helen Richardson

What a lovely start to our summer term. The children have returned to school after the Easter break with a spring in 
their step and eager to learn.

Over at our Eppleby site, the pre-school have been enjoying their newly revamped outdoor space whilst children in 
Reception have been enjoying the sunshine and looking for signs of Summer. They have also been busy turning a 
shed into their very own garden centre and ice cream shop!

Years 1 and 2 have been making good use of our Forest School area, searching for paw prints and identifying 
which animals might have left them. The children have also built some wonderful habitats and shelters for any 
animal that might wander into this area.

Our Year 3 have been using their senses to write some wonderfully descriptive pieces and they have also enjoyed 
their first swimming session and DRUMBA lesson.

Meanwhile our Year 4 children have been making the most of the good weather and our outdoor spaces by taking 
their Maths lessons outside to look for clues to convert fractions to decimals and vice versa. They have also begun 
their new topic on plants, looking at how they grow and produce seeds.

Years 5 and 6 have begun exploring and learning about Ancient Greece. The children have made some fabulous 
Medusa artwork and have immersed themselves in Greek Mythology! They have also looked at the Greek alphabet 
and written notes to each other.

Race For Life
Sadly, cancer is something that will affect 1 in 2 people and here at school we are sadly dealing with members of 
staff and parents who are currently dealing with this terrible disease. To show our support, we are doing our very 
own Race for Life. This will take place on Friday 28th May when everyone in school will walk or run our special 
route. We have set up a donation page with Cancer Research and would be extremely grateful if our local 
communities could show their support by making a donation. We're hoping to smash our target amount of £500. 
Please show your support by visiting:
https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/trinity-academy-middleton-tyas 

The Little Princess Trust
One of our pupils in Year 4 has been growing his hair for a number of years with the intention of having it cut and to 
then donate the hair to The Little Princess Trust who make wigs for people who have lost theirs through 
chemotherapy. Please show your support by donating to his Just Giving page which can be found at
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/zac-airey 

Spring is in the Air - an opportunity to renovate a community garden area!

Bamford Doors, Entrotec & KMS have once again joined forces to assist an organisation to renovate a community 
garden area, to greatly improve the wellbeing of residents and the environmental biodiversity.  The group says:  

“With the struggles that many have endured in the last year, we understand the need for a safe and secure outdoor 
space that allows greater social interaction in our communities.  Not only will your residents benefit from the great 
donation, we have partnered up with other charity organisations to procure goods and materials for the project.
In addition to supplying general garden items such as bird feeding stations, bird boxes, bug hotels, picnic benches, 
we will contribute our time and labour to the project.”

Email your application to conor.kelly@bamforddoors.com with a brief description explaining:

• Who you are? 
• The location of the project. 
• Picture of the garden. 
• Why they should pick your garden space. 
• Who is going to benefit from this project and their needs. 
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Don't panic, we're still here!

Tony's Taxis and Team would like to inform all of our customers past, present and new, along with all of our local 
business associations that our Resilient Family Business is moving, but the good news is we won't be far away and 
still covering Middleton Tyas, Moulton and all surrounding Richmondshire areas! 

From March 1st 2021, we move into exciting, BIGGER premises with ample space for our whole fleet under one 
roof,  making Valeting and Maintenance of vehicles on a regular basis much easier - Secure, Dry and Local!
We are all very excited as a family to get back into the full swing of business when restrictions are fully lifted with the 
high standards we've always striven to achieve.

As always you can still contact us on 07775 911354 for enquiries and future pre bookings! 

We would also like to take this opportunity to SINCERELY THANK YOU ALL for your past and continued support 
and for your patience throughout these trying times. 
We send the best of wishes to everyone with a hopeful outlook for the future. 

“We're STILL here for your care... Not just your fare". 

Stay safe, fit and well! 

Thank You. 
Tony Marshall & Family
(Gill, Craig, Kim & Dale),
@ Tony's Taxi's and UK Minibus Executive Private Hire.

*Still Richmondshire’s only Award Winning Taxi Company.*

Click on the Link or type into your browser to read more about what we, the Team do in your local area.

https://www.yell.com/biz/tony-s-taxi-s-and-uk-minibus-executive-private-hire-catterick-garrison-6834100/

This month, our Ore-some ladies enjoyed a relaxing 
evening together. Vicci Pace from Temple Spa treated us to 
a pamper session in the comfort of our own homes. 
Preparing us, in advance, with a bag of treats (not to be 

peeked at prior to the evening!), we transformed our homes into luxurious and tranquil spa environments; our 
goodie bags filling our rooms with the aroma of Temple Spa. Hot flannels at the ready, Vicci guided us through 
some relaxation techniques using the products to enhance our experience. Then it was time for a DIY facial 
including cleansing, toning and moisturising. We got to test out many different minis of the Temple Spa products 
and compare them against each other to see the different effects on our skin. It was a perfect evening to relax and 
wind down, plus our skin felt amazing afterwards. If you fancy a spa evening of your own, we can thoroughly 
recommend Vicci. She has visited us several times now to deliver different sessions. You can find out more at 
http://www.templespa.com/victoriapace or https://www.facebook.com/viccipacetemplespa/

Next month, it’s time for some more Bingo fun on Tuesday 11th May at 7pm. Bingo cards will be distributed in 
advance – details to follow. We are always looking for new people to join our group. If fancy a bit of monthly 
socialising with us, please get in touch at oresomecopperbelles@outlook.com. Membership is £44 annually.
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Join our team on 
September 18 with this 
popular Yorkshire 
challenge; you'll need to 
be at 'peak' fitness but 
with incredible views and 
a sense of camaraderie, 
it's an unmissable 
adventure.

Challenge yourself and climb for Hospice Care

Looking for something to look forward to? Join Herriot 
Hospice Homecare for a Yorkshire Three Peaks Challenge 
on Saturday 18th September 2021.
 
Test your stamina and take on the peaks of Pen-y-Ghent, 
Whernside and Ingleborough, in under 12 hours, while 
supporting your local hospice care charity. Every step you 
take and every pound you raise in sponsorship will help 
local families living with terminal illness and bereavement.
A challenge for individuals, groups of friends, work 
colleagues or family, it's a great way to get together and 
meet new people whilst you take in the stunning scenery 
and iconic Three Peaks. 

You will be supported every step of the way by expert 
guides from Large Outdoors, who will keep you motivated 
throughout. And staff and volunteers from Saint Michael’s 
will be there alongside you from the moment you sign up, 
with a fundraising pack, personal stewardship, advice and 
tips on everything from how to set up a fundraising page, to 
what you’ll need on the day, and how to prepare.

This event is now bookable with a registration fee of just 
£40, or £20 each for groups of 10, and we ask that each 
person aims to raise a minimum of £100 in sponsorship.

For more information or to sign up: W: herriothh.org.uk 
T: (01609) 777 413 or E: Lucy.turner@herriothh.org.uk 

North Yorkshire Hospice Care is a registered charity in England and Wales 
(518905) with a family of services operating as Herriot Hospice Homecare, Just 

‘B’, Saint Michael’s Hospice and Talking Spaces.

North Yorkshire Hospice Care is a company limited by guarantee, registered in 
England and Wales (2121179). Registered address Crimple House, Hornbeam 

Park Avenue, Harrogate, HG2 8NA.

Letters to the Editor
Motorway noise level compensation 
claims.
Currently there are a number of compensation 
claims submitted to the Highways authority arising 
from the increased noise from the motorway.
• The District Valuer has been appointed to 
negotiate on behalf of the Authority.  The cut off 
point in the village  seems to be at the pub and he 
suggests properties may have depreciated in 
value by about 1%.
• I know the two Land Agents are acting on 
behalf of clients making claims.
• Some clients may not realise that the fees of 
any agent instructed are covered by the Highways 
Authority.
• The land compensation act 1973 ...which 
allows claims to be made also confirms as 
follows....
''In addition to compensation any expenses 
incurred in the preparation and prosecution of a 
claim will be paid by the highways authority.''
• I have seen a copy  of a contract  with one 
agent which requires a payment of 10%  of the 
compensation.
• In other words the agent is seeking to to be 
paid twice but has not told the client.
• In view of the lack of disclosure it may be an 
unfair contract term and arguably  not 
enforceable?
Guy Hodgson, Jacobs Croft, Middleton Tyas

Research Information Request

I am seeking the following auction catalogue/
particulars for research on Middleton House.  I 
have already the original deeds but would like to 
see a copy of the 1919 auction. I was hoping that 
perhaps someone in the village may have a 
copy? 

“Plan of the Rookery Estate Middleton Tyas, 
Yorks For sale by Auction by Messrs Knight, 
Frank & Rutley 20, Hanover Square, London 
W.1 1919”

Many thanks.

Diane Sinnott, Middleton House, Middleton Tyas

Sudoku 
Solution
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Moulton Matters

Books in the Moulton Book Stop

The sale of books DVDs, CDs, cakes, gifts, games and jigsaws in the bus shelter during March raised £239.62, 
thank you to all our supporters. All books, DVDs and CDs are priced at 50p.  Good quality fiction books, plants and 
any other produce are always welcome.  Please leave them on the benches in the bus shelter.  All proceeds will go 
towards Moulton Village Association funds.

Best Kept Village Competition

Ahead of the competition that will be judged in July, volunteers are stepping up their care of tubs and troughs and 
enthusiastic litter picking is ongoing.  Good luck in keeping your borders healthy in this changeable weather.  
Benches and noticeboards will be maintained over the coming weeks – thanks to those who have volunteered to 
refresh them. 

Telephone Box

We have received notice through Richmondshire District Council that BT intend to remove the public telephone 
unless reasons are given to justify that it remains.  When this was proposed some years ago, we were able to retain 
the facility due to the fact that we have a poor mobile signal in the village and in a medical emergency, to access the 
defibrillator (located in the Black Bull car park if you are not aware), the public phone could be vital.  Please contact 
the Chairman of the Parish Meeting (moultonparishmeting@yahoo.co.uk) if you wish to support keeping the 
telephone. Once it has gone, it will not be replaced. 
  
Highways Maintenance

The broken chevrons at the top of Scurragh House Lane have been reported and will be repaired.  
The damaged “Public Bridleway” sign on Hall Road has been repaired and  shortened.  It will be replaced in due 
course. The broken telephone pole opposite the Black Bull has been replaced and for health and safety reasons, 
due to the proximity of the electricity pole, has been placed on the verge outside the Inn.  

Postal delays

Following the delays and absence of postal deliveries earlier this year, our MP Rishi Sunak was contacted and he in 
turn contacted the Chief Executive at  Royal Mail.  An explanation was received from the Senior Public Relations 
Manager that gave reasons as bad weather and coronavirus related sickness.  

Village Green spaces

The Moulton Village Association and St Andrew’s Church are jointly funding the lawn treatment in the Garden and 
outside the Church. 

Speedwatch

Speedwatch activity has recommenced.  If any resident would like to join the team, please email 
moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.co.uk.

Moulton Communications

We have a circulation by email (Bcc) to over 70 residents in Moulton.  If you are not receiving these or perhaps are 
new to the village, please contact the Parish Meeting and you will be added to the list: 
moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.com.  

Church Cleaning:

Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St Andrew’s.
 
May: Mr and Mrs Stevens.          June: Mrs Bladen and Mrs Stevenson

Claiming Dates: 
Moulton Plant Sale 2021: Saturday 15 May 2021 is now CANCELLED
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CHURCH SERVICES MAY 2021
Sunday 2nd May 5th Sunday of Easter Middleton Tyas

Reader Mrs. A. Rea

Readings Acts 8, 26 - end P496 John 15, 1 - 8 P499

Sidesmen Mrs. J. Fogarty Mrs. J. Nimmins

9:30 Holy Communion Rev. L. Ashton

Sunday 9th May 6th Sunday of Easter Middleton Tyas

9:30 Morning Prayer Mr. H. Swanston

Sidesmen Mrs. E. Croft Miss M. Brown

Reader Mr. A. Hindhaugh

Readings Acts 10, 44 - end P500 John 15, 9 - 17 P502

Sunday 9th May 6th Sunday of Easter Moulton

Sunday 16th May 7th Sunday of Easter Middleton Tyas

9:30 Holy Communion Rev. L. Thorius

Sidesmen Mr. S. Vaux Mrs. D. Donnison

Readings Acts 1, 15 - 17, 21 - end P503 John 17, 6 - 19 P505

Sunday 23rd May Whit Sunday Middleton Tyas

Sidesmen Mrs. M. Hill Mr. S. Hill

9:30 Holy Communion Rev. S. Ridley

Reader Mrs. E. Croft

Readings Acts 2, 1 - 21 P506 John 15, 26 - 27; 16, 4b - 15 P510

Mrs. S. HillReader

6pm Evening Prayer TBA

Readings Acts 10, 44 - end P500 John 15, 9 - 17 P502

Sunday 30th May Trinity Sunday Middleton Tyas

9:30 Morning Prayer Rev. S. Ridley

Sidesmen Dr. N. Weightman Mrs. L. Weightman

Reader Mrs. V. Thomas

Readings Isaiah 6, 1 - 8 P512 Romans 8, 12 - 17 P513
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Church Cleaning Rota:

April 26 - May 3 Mrs. Cook and Mrs. Millar
May 10 - 17 Mrs. Simpson and Mrs. Alsop
May 24 - 31 Mrs. Aitken and  Mrs. Fogarty

Mrs. Potts and Mrs. Brooks will clean the brasses.

Church Flowers - message from Sara Vaux:
As the church is not open every day at the moment I 
appreciate it is difficult for people to put their names down 
to do flowers. Should anyone wish to help out with flowers 
please ring me on 377228 and I could meet them there in 
order to look at the list.
Muriel Hill is in charge of flowers in May.

If you need the services of a vicar, please contact me, Liz Croft , and  I will do my best to put you in 
touch with the most appropriate person. By the time you read this our vacancy will have been 
advertised. Prospective candidates will be interviewed on March 16th. 

01325 377867  elizabeth.croft213@btinternet.com

 Cricket is on 2021

24th of April sees the first match of the season for Middleton Tyas’s at our beautiful cricket 
ground sited at Middleton Lodge. Work has been ongoing to get the pitch & pavilion match 
ready and a couple of outdoor nets have taken place, as soon as restrictions permitted. 

Anyone interested in playing is more than welcome, the team plays in a mid week friendly 
league as well as Saturdays in the Darlington & District league, No previous experience 
necessary! Although it would help if you enjoy a beer after the match. 

As a club we still have financial out goings and unfortunately over the past year have not been able to hold any 
fund raising events. We have been running a 100 club for many years and this continues to be a good source of 
raising funds to ensure the survival of this much loved club, which has been part of the village for many years. The 
100 club runs from April and for £12 per year you get chance to win cash prizes each month with March paying out 
£100 to the winning number. Many residents already have numbers in the draw and we thank you for your 
continued support. 

Winners from the last few draws of 2020/21

December 2020 - 1st Martin Brown, 2nd Marcus Burnett, 3rd Shaun Lowes, 4th Julie Brookes

January 2021 - 1st Ian Clarke, 2nd Shaun Paramor, 3rd Stuart Snowdon, 4th Sandra Styles

February 2021 - 1st Club, 2nd Graham Abrahams, 3rd Michael Spink, 4th Henry Parker

March 2021 - 1st Steve Snowdon, 2nd Jess Parker, 3rd Vicky Snowdon, 4th Paul Hirst, 5th Neil Stevenson

If anyone would like to buy a number (or two) or you already have one and need to pay, please contact one of the 
below for details of club account or how to pay. We still have the  April draw to do this year, so same chance of 
winning!                                                      

For more information – Web site –http://middletontyas.play-cricket.com/

Contact details for the club-

Jenn Smith – 07790 078428 –Steve Snowdon – 07717 031741 - Marcus Burnet -07834 455568 
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